
 

 

Campbell High School Additions/Modifications 
Extended Working Hours Request 06.01.2021 

 

To: Rusty Martin 
Director of Community Development, City of Smyrna GA 
 
Permit Numbers: 

- Grading Permit: 200409 
- Performing Arts Center Permit: 200412 
- Classroom Addition Permit: 200413 
- Renovation Permit: 200414 

 
Mr. Martin, 
 
Please consider this letter our formal request for extended working hours at the Campbell High 
School project referenced above.  
 
Over the next two months (June & July 2021) Carroll Daniel Construction will be undertaking a 
major interior renovation to the Campbell High School campus.  A large portion of this work will 
be completed on the interior of the building and would not cause a major disturbance to 
neighbors.  There is the possibility of the occasional dumpster pull and backup alarms from 
miscellaneous equipment. 
 
Currently we are experiencing major delays across a variety of issues; material shortages 
(cement, CMU block, and roofing insulation specifically), manpower due to COVID-19, and 
transportation issues related to a lack of manpower.  In an effort to combat these issues and 
maintain a schedule that will allow the school to open on time; we would like to request to work 
extended hours for the months of June & July 2021.   
 
The working hours requested would be: 
 Monday – Saturday: 7AM-9PM 
 Sunday: 9AM-5PM 
 
Thank you for your consideration and please do not hesitate to call if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Cody Miller, Project Manager, Carroll Daniel Construction 
Email: cmiller@carrolldaniel.com 
Cell Phone: 678.920.3956 
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